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WWALS is an IRS 501(c)(3)  nonprofit 
charity est. June 2012 

WWALS Watershed Coalition advocates 
for conservation and stewardship of the 
Withlacoochee, Willacoochee, Alapaha, 

Little, Santa Fe, and Suwannee River 
watersheds in south Georgia and north 
Florida through education, awareness, 
environmental monitoring, and citizen 

activities. 
Suwannee RIVERKEEPER® is a 

program and a paid staff position of 
WWALS. 

 

November 24, 2020 

Re: FERC response of November 23, 2020 to WWALS Freedom of Information Act Request 
about ​New Fortress Energy, Miami, Florida,​ for copy of PETITION FOR 
DECLARATORY ORDER or ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE, as well as any responses to 
either and any records of meetings between FERC and NFE about that Miami facility 

Dear Ms. Bose and Ms. Johnson: 

Thank you for your response of November 23, 2020, to the WWALS FOIA request of  October 
12, 2020. Per request from FOIA Public Liaison Toyia Johnson, this letter is confirmation that I 
did receive your response of yesterday. 

However, I am puzzled why FERC needs still more time to produce the requested documents, 
since it has already been 

● Eight weeks since September 28, 2020, when WWALS sent FERC the initial FOIA 
about New Fortress Energy (NFE)’s Miami Liquid Natural Gas (LNG) facility. 

● Also eight weeks since the FOIA Public Liaison that same day misinterpreted our FOIA 
about Miami to be about Puerto Rico. 

● Six weeks since October 12, 2020, when WWALS sent FERC the expanded FOIA. 
● Four weeks since October 23, 2020, when FERC “accepted” the WWALS expanded 

FOIA. 
● More than two weeks since November 5, 2020, when FERC informed WWALS that 

FERC had “accepted” the WWALS expanded FOIA. 

It is mysterious what documents or records FERC cannot find in all that time. Please explain. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

For the rivers and the aquifer, 

John S. Quarterman 
Suwannee RIVERKEEPER® 
/s 
WWALS Watershed Coalition, Inc. 
contact@suwanneeriverkeeper.org 
www.suwanneeriverkeeper.org   

 
 

 

 

To: Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, DC   20426 
kimberly.bose@ferc.gov 

Cc: Toyia Johnson 
FERC FOIA Public Liaison 
foia-ceii@ferc.gov 
202-502-6088 
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